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11th October 2021 
 
Dear parent/carer, 
 
We cannot believe how quickly this half term is passing and so many wonderful things have happened 
in such a short space of time.  We are so lucky to be back in full time face to face teaching and loving 
every minute of it! 
 
Black History Month 
This month, the children will be learning about key figures in black history.  We have looked at a way in 
which we can ensure that the children learn about a different person each year and as such have 
agreed on the following: 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
We have purposely chosen these people as a means to enabling the children to enter into thoughtful 
discussion and enable them to celebrate our rich and diverse society. We have collaborated with a 
number of other schools to link together History, Art and English as a means of communicating the 
children’s learning. 
 
We would very much like to take the opportunity to invite parents (or grandparents) in to work with the 
children in Key Stage Two on Wednesday 20th October to engage in the art work the children will be 
doing. Year Four and Year Six will be in the morning and Year Three and Five in the afternoon.  If you 
wish to attend, and so we can ensure adequate accommodation, please complete the following form: 
https://forms.gle/zPYQG94wsQS2FycY9 We will be invite Key Stage One parents in another time. 
 

https://forms.gle/zPYQG94wsQS2FycY9
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The art work the children will be working on will be inspired by Matt Small and involve tie-dye.  Please 
could we ask that the children bring in a plain white t-shirt for this activity.  It does not have to be brand 
new. 
 
Year Six Arête Residential 
On Friday, we welcomed back our Year Six children following their week-long residential at the Arête 
Outdoor Education Centre.  The feedback from both the children and the staff has been outstanding 
and the decision to move to a more adventurous residential for our Year Six children was definitely a 
great idea.  If you have not had chance to see the photographs of their experience, please follow us on 
Twitter @Newchurchcp 
 
Many thanks to our dedicated staff who willingly gave up time with their families and to those who held 
the fort back at ‘home’ to enable the children to have such an amazing experience. The Newchurch 
Team is exceptional and truly have all the children at the heart of everything they do. 
 
Year Five parents and children will be receiving their details by the end of the week for next year’s 
residential to Arête and Mr Duckett will be organising Year Five’s enterprise to subsidise the cost.   
  
Holiday Fun 
As the half term is fast approaching, we are receiving some details of workshops and events that are 
being organised in the local area.  In order to communicate these to you, we have created a tab 
‘Holiday Fun’ on the school website and anything we receive will be posted on there for you to refer to 
should you wish to book your child on them. 
 
Home School Agreement 

 
We have a revised Home School Agreement and this is available on the school website: 
https://newchurch-primary.eschools.co.uk/website/school_policies/297015 . A home-school 
agreement is a statement explaining:  
▪ the school's aims and values;  
▪ the school's responsibilities towards its pupils who are of compulsory school age;  
▪ the responsibility of each pupil's parents; and  
▪ what the school expects of its pupils. 
 

https://newchurch-primary.eschools.co.uk/website/school_policies/297015
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Once you have read the Home School Agreement, please use this google form 
(https://forms.gle/xeUz7itV3Cy6dDVFA) to confirm your agreement to work in partnership for the 
benefit of your Newchurch robin. We have also updated our privacy notices and these can be found 
using the following link to the school website: https://newchurch-
primary.eschools.co.uk/website/data_protection/352680  
 
Attendance 
Despite the pandemic, we have continued to work extremely hard on improving the children’s 
attendance and punctuality.  Many of our children continue to have excellent attendance and 
punctuality and we are delighted with this. However, we are unfortunately seeing an increase in the 
number of holiday requests during term time.  Unless they are exceptional circumstances, no holidays 
in term time will be authorised.  The decision to authorise any request is down to the headteacher and 
each request will be looked at in isolation, looking at the circumstances for that family.  
 
As a school we work very closely with the local authority attendance officer, Debbie Parlane.  When 
attendance becomes a cause for concern, the following system will be followed: 

 
 
A copy of our attendance policy can be found on our school website: https://newchurch-
primary.eschools.co.uk/website/school_policies/297015 If your child is absent as a result of COVID, 
then this is considered authorised and considered when we monitor the attendance of all the children 
each month. 
 
Many thanks in anticipation of your continued and valued support. 
 
Kind regards,  

 
Mrs Jayne Narraway 

Headteacher 
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